
 

March 22, 2017 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Troy Waymaster, Chairperson 

House Committee on Appropriations 

Statehouse, Room 111-N 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Waymaster: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2394 by House Committee on Appropriations 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2394 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2394 would abolish the Judiciary Technology Fund, Access to Justice Fund, KAN-

ED Fund, and ROTC Service Scholarship Program Fund, and the statutes which create these 

funds would be amended or repealed to reflect this change.  Any remaining fund balances and 

liabilities would be transferred to the State General Fund. 

 

 The passage of HB 2394 would have no fiscal effect on state revenues or expenditures as 

the funds are currently not in use and have a zero balance. 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

 

 

cc: Kelly Oliver, Board of Regents 

 Amy Green, KCC 

 Ashley Michaelis, Judiciary  


